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IRESS RESPONSE  

IRESS is a principal supplier of share market and wealth management systems in Australia, Asia, 

New Zealand, Canada, South Africa and the United Kingdom.  

We are a progressive, service-based organisation that employs over 600 staff in 14 offices worldwide. 

Located in the centre of the major financial districts, our staff have local knowledge and industry 

experience.  

We are responding to the discussion paper on the handling and use of client money in relation to 

over-the counter derivatives transactions that has been issued for review, to provide our perspective 

as a software vendor.  

We have chosen not to reply specifically to the questions detailed in the paper as we are not a 

provider of these products and so don’t feel suitably qualified to provide answers to these specific 

nature of these questions.  

As a vendor of market data and trading platforms we would like see the viability of true Direct Market 

Access (DMA) CFD providers maintained. We believe that this model is in demand from the retail 

client market on the basis that is provides the pricing transparency and the guarantee that a client’s 

order are actually being executed in the true underlying market on a one for one basis. This model is 

currently specifically being sort out by these traders. We further believe that if the changes that are 

proposed were implemented so that DMA providers were no longer able to use a client’s money in 

relation to margin for trades that the provider had entered into on the client’s behalf that the viability of 

this model would be uncommercial. This scale of change may result in the demise of this type of 

offering as the DMA model requires all client orders to be hedged in the underlying market where as 

with the market made model only a portion are hedged.  

DMA CFDs are a fundamentally different product to market made CFDs and we note that many of the 

largest online brokers in Australia have chosen the DMA model. They have chosen this model over 

the market made model because of the transparency of pricing that this model offers.  

We believe therefore that the most beneficial change is therefore to restrict the use of client monies so 

that each client funds can only be used in relation to that given client’s positions and not in relation to 

positions help by other clients of the CFD provider. This coupled with improved transparency of what 

client monies can be used for will allow clients to make an informed decision if they want to use this 

product knowing the risks. 
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